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January 24, 2023

Mr. Byron Riemann

Executive Director of Operations
Rocky View County

262075 Rocky View Point

Rocky View County, Alberta T4A 0X2

Dear Mr. Byron Riemann

Thank you for your letter dated 2022 November 02 seeking The City of Calgary’s support
of a Rocky View County request to the Minister of Municipal Affairs to annex a portion of
101 Street SW (between Highway 8 and Lower Springbank Road) from The City to The
County.

In consultation with our Regional Planning and Intergovernmental Relations teams, | can
confirm that City Administration is comfortable advancing this request to our Council and
seeking their support for the annexation request and the joint advocacy to the Minister of
Municipal Affairs. Calgary’s Administration will advance this request to the 2023
February 16 meeting of our Intergovernmental Affairs Committee and, subsequently, the
2023 March 7 meeting of Council. Once Council has made a decision has been
established, City Administration will be able to confirm The City’s position

The City has confirmed that Neil Younger (neil.younger@calgary.ca) and Allison Chan
(Allison.chan@calgary.ca) will be leading this work and advancing the recommendation
to Committee and Council. We would therefore ask that Rocky View County
Administration coordinate with them on this project.

We look forward to collaborating with Rocky View County on this opportunity.

Sincerely,
Stuart Dalgleish
General Manager, Planning & Development Services

cc: Chris Arthurs, General Manager, People, Innovation & Collaboration Services
Josh White, Director, City & Regional Planning

Kelly Cote, Manager, Intergovernmental & Corporate Strategy
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